# Yarrawonga College P-4 Campus



# Weekly Catch Up 20th February 2020 Issue No. 4

Dear parents and friends,

The <u>Life Ed Van</u> arrived late last week and there has been much excitement around classes getting to go across for their sessions with the ever popular Harold! All classes are scheduled to visit the Life Ed van during their time at our College this week and next. The Prep and Year 1 classes will experience the 'Harold's Friendships' program, the Year 2 classes will explore 'Growing Good Friends', and the Year 3 and 4 classes will participate in 'B Cybersmart'. The Grade 5 & 6 classes also have sessions scheduled that have a 'Relate, Respect, Connect' focus.

Just a reminder that <u>school photos</u> are happening this Friday, 28<sup>th</sup> February. If you have misplaced your child's order envelope, there are spare ones available from the office, and all students will have their photo taken on the day both individually and with their class even if no order is placed, with second chance opportunity available. Orders can still be brought in tomorrow, however you may need to contact the office staff in the morning if sending in a late family photo order as bringing family groups together might need some coordination across campuses.

### **IMPORTANT DATES**

Monday Assembly - 2:20pm

Tues 25<sup>th</sup> Feb – Wed 5<sup>th</sup> Mar

Fri 28<sup>th</sup> Feb - SCHOOL PHOTOS & Clean Up Australia Day

Mon 9<sup>th</sup> Mar - **LABOUR DAY** Public Holiday

Tues10th Mar - Fri 13th Mar

**BOOK FAIR @ P-4 Admin** 

Fri 13<sup>th</sup> Mar - Crazy Hair Day for Worlds' Greatest Shave

16<sup>th</sup> -20<sup>th</sup> Mar – P-4 Artist in Residence Program

"Shyamla – exploring culture through dance"

## Special P-4 Assembly this Monday 3<sup>rd</sup> March ...

Our assembly this coming Monday afternoon will be 'turned around' almost literally, as we reorganise the seating to accommodate some extra visitors and a very special event!

With the Leukemia Foundation's World's Greatest Shave coming up, we are very impressed and proud of the number of students who have signed up to make a 'hairy sacrifice' in order to raise money for the cause.

Aaron Walker – one of our Year 4 campus leaders from 2019 – is going to lose the locks he has been growing for over 12 months! Aaron will do this at our assembly, and will kick start our YCP-12 Team's Campaign – promoting the cause and inspiring donations. Five more students, including our own Ollie Seal (Grade 3) will take the shave on Friday 13<sup>th</sup> March!

The assembly will be presented from the amphi-theater end to accommodate the Year 5s joining us, and seating for parents will be set up at the carpark end of the MultiPurpose room.

# SKILLZONE'S ACTION PACKED HOLIDAY PROGRAMS ARE BACK!

"Designed to keep your children fit and active in a controlled safe environment, and above all else, have fun!"



Enrolment forms available from the Admin Office or book via Skillzone website -

www.skillzonesports.com



## Yarrawonga College P-12 are proud to support Clean Up Australia Day again in 2020!

All classes will dedicate some time on Frid 28th Feb to support the Clean Up Australia movement and to help tidy up certain areas within and around our school grounds. Gloves and bags will be provided and staff will actively supervise and assist students.



#### REMINDER TO PREP PARENTS...

As tomorrow marks the end of February, all prep students will now be attending full weeks of school – so we look forward to welcoming our Preps on Wednesdays too from next week!

You can probably expect them to be very tired mid to late week as they get used to full weeks. There might even be some tears or reluctance to go to school in the mornings. This is perfectly normal, but please talk to the teachers if you are concerned.

If your child has missed the chance to work individually with their teacher over the last four Wednesdays please speak to your teacher and they will help to schedule a suitable time.



Congratulations to Zoe, whose willingness to help out with the packing up of equipment earnt her the latest Orange Ticket prize



Well done to these students, awarded with certificates at Monday's assembly for demonstrating our School Value of Honesty!

Congratulations to our Specialist Stars from Week 4, demonstrating excellence in Music, Indonesian and Physical Education. Great work!





